

Rosshall Academy	Parent Council Meeting
	Date: 12 th May 2021

Action No.	Key points and action	Date Req'd	Name
1	<p>PM= Parent Member PC Co-Opt = Co Opt member PC PF= Parent Forum</p> <p>In attendance:</p> <p><u>PC Parent Members:</u> Pam McVeigh Susan Moffatt David Coia Edi Reavey Lisa Mullin Janet McLean Rebecca Justen</p> <p><u>Others in Attendance</u> Alison Mitchell Stephen Murphy Gerry Higgins Robert Clelland Madelaine Baker</p> <p><u>Apologies</u> Ryan Hughes-Francis Kenny Smith Gillian Connor</p>		
2	<p>Approval of previous minutes</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Approved • Once meeting minutes approved SM to send to RC for upload to school website 		
3	<p>Matters arising from previous minutes</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Invoice still to be received from school for risers. AM has asked office for copy of invoice. 		

4	<p>Treasurer's Report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The current available balance is £2,964.47 • GCC have paid £400 allowance • I pads invoice now received - £306.80. • RC asked if the PC were willing to pay for a flat screen interactive TV as an addition to the library (needs to have Apple TV and Chromecast) – the cost should be around £500. A bracket to affix the TV to the wall will also be required. RC will investigate and revert to the PC • ER asked RC to check if the TV was purchased outwith the PECOS system if would still be able to connect to the school network. 		
5	<p>Head Teacher Report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • PowerPoint attached as a separate document. • DHT interviews will take place on Friday 21st May. Socially distanced and in conference room. LM and SM will attend on behalf of the PC. • FH for ASL will be readvertised on Friday 21st May. • Parents evening was held on 11th May, it was well attended and positive feedback has been received. • Transition visits start on 13th May for ASL pupils. These will be in small groups and have all been risk assessed. • Ready for Rosshall starts w/c 19th May with a reduced programme. • Transition visits will be 1 day and not 2 but it is important for new S1 to make a connection with their new house groups. • RA is on the way to a second Green Flag. • The bee garden will have recycled plastic seats and will have 6 planters with bee friendly plants. All risk assessed. • AM will keep PC posted on COP26 • Assessments are ongoing and pupils are being supported. The school have created assessments that are fair. • As far as moderation goes 3 subjects will be sent to SQA for external moderation. • Provisional grades will be issued to S4-S6 in mid June • Still no information on appeals process • Awards – want to do something for S6, Pupil Parliament and Prefects. • S3 BGE awards – their achievements on completing 		

	<p>BGE will be marked by the issue of certificates.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Faculty heads will nominate pupils for awards who have achieved well in their subjects • There will be Head Teacher awards • Virtual awards ceremony will be held on 21st June. 		
6	<p>Arrangements for Handover of Chair Position</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • PM's last meeting will be on 9th June. • DC happy to continue as Treasurer in the next school year. 		
7	<p>AOCB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • When do S6 officially leave? After their last assessment but there is no date for that yet. • Can the last meeting take place in person? Perhaps in the outdoor space at school and dependent on SG guidance. Unions advise that no unnecessary meetings should take place that they should be virtual where possible. • PM will set up a Zoom meeting just in case. 		

Date of next meeting – Wednesday 9th June via Zoom (or depending on latest SG guidelines at school in socially distanced outside area)

Date of meeting changed to Wednesday 16th June. Same arrangements apply.